## FRESSINGFIELD BELL RINGERS

The last year has been very much one of highs and lows. The highs were being able to ring on the 6<sup>th</sup> May for the Coronation of HRH King Charles 111 followed on 8<sup>th</sup> May when we opened the tower to anyone (old, young or disabled) to come and chime a bell as part of the nationwide appeal to "Ring For The King". This was very successful, and we were delighted with the attendance and the interest shown, even by some very young children who were able to participate under strict supervision. Unfortunately this did not bring forth any new ringers.

Then the low. On 28<sup>th</sup> May one of our original members, former Tower Captain Malcolm Roberts sadly passed away. One of his last wishes was that the bells were rung at his funeral service. His request was duly carried out.

Since then for various reasons 2 more ringers have had to leave so as usual we are always looking to recruit and train new ringers so that we are able to keep the Fressingfield Church Bells ringing for important occasions and regular Church services for many years to come.

Chris Barber.

Tower Correspondent.

12/03/2024